



                             Wyoming Senior Services Board Meeting

                                                          March 18, 2010

                                                  Senior Center - Casper, WY

In Attendance:

WSSB members:  Jo Maxfield-Cox, Ky Dixon, Don Neihart, Lee Wittler, Joyce Corcoran, Tim Ernst, Connie Owen

Other participants:  Senator Curt Meier, Senator Marty Martin, Liz Vigil, Jeanine Cox,

Jeri Bottenfield, Sarah Blakeman, Marge Myers

The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Chairwoman, Jo Maxfield-Cox

Roll call through self introductions

Emergency Rule Relating to the New Wage Supplement Grant Money

After much discussion, Ky Dixon made the following motion regarding Emergency Rule:

  1.  The 2008 wage supplement grant funding shall be distributed through the original

        meal related funding distribution formula to provide compensation for senior center

        employees who are direct care personnel as determined by WSSB policy.

  2.   The 2009 wage supplement grant funding shall be distributed for compensation of

        senior center employees, as determined by individual centers, according to the

        percentages provided by the Department of Employment’s Wage Information Tool.

  3.   The 2010 wage supplement funding shall be distributed for compensation to direct

        care personnel, as determined by WSSB policy, according to the percentages 

        provided by the Department of Employment’s Wage Information Tool.

Joyce Corcoran seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Ky Dixon then made this motion:

  The definition of the WSSB policy for direct care personnel is that such definition be

  determined by each local board for its individual senior center.  A copy of each center’s

  definition/policy shall be attached to that senior center’s grant application for FY 2011/

  2012.

Connie Owen seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

It was determined that policy is easier to change than rules.

Legislation is the law.  If project directors have concerns about legislation, they need to 

address their concerns to the legislators.

Possible solutions for providing assistance for WSSB Chair

  Jo Maxfield-Cox will contact RSVP, from Casper, to seek assistance for copying, 

  correlating and mailing of WSSB paperwork.

  Lee Wittler made the motion to authorize WSSB funds to purchase a Dell laptop

  computer, printer, scanner and compatible office software.  The cost will be at the

  discretion of Tim Ernst and Liz Vigil as they will make the purchase.

Joyce Corcoran seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

WSSB will meet every two months so that Emergency Grants can be approved in a 

timely manner.

The meeting schedule for the remainder of 2010 is as follows:

Friday, May 21, 2010 at 8:30 a.m. at the Riverton Senior Center located at the

corner of Broadway and Lincoln

Friday, July 23, 2010

Friday, September 24, 2010 in Cheyenne (will coincide with SHL)

Friday, November 19, 2010 in Riverton

At the May 21st WSSB meeting, Jo Maxfield-Cox will ask project directors for their 

suggestions about “definition of an emergency” as relates to emergency grants and for their input about a mechanism for wage supplement grant funding that would be most

helpful to centers.

Lee Wittler will meet Tim Ernst in Casper around June 21st to sign late arriving contracts

for WSSB 2011 funding.

Those senior centers who are late returning contracts could loose one or two months

of funding.

Important Dates:

April 15 - Due date for WSSB third quarter reports.

April 23 - All grants must be received at the Aging Division in Cheyenne.  (original and

two copies)

Last week in April - WSSB members receive copies of grant.

Second week of May - Requested changes to grants must be received by the Aging 

Division and mailed to WSSB members for approval.

May 21 - WSSB meeting in Riverton - FY 2011 WSSB grants approved.

Approval of Minutes

  Joyce Corcoran made a motion to approve the minutes of the January 29, 2010 meeting

  that was held in Cheyenne.  Lee Wittler seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Financials - Liz Vigil

  Joyce Corcoran made a motion to approve the WSSB Financial Report for the initial 

  five months of FY 2010 and Don Neihart seconded the motion.  The motion passed

  unanimously.    (financial report attached)

  Ky Dixon made a motion to transfer $16,827.37 that remained from fiscal year 2009

  administrative funds and $515.58 that remained from fiscal year 2009 basic grant to

  fiscal year 2011 formula distribution funds.  Joyce Corcoran seconded the motion and

  it passed unanimously.  Total amount to be transferred is $17,342.95.

The $48,397.00 leftover from fiscal year 2010 basic and formal grants will remain for now.  After a year, it can be placed into FY 2012 funding.

  Joyce Corcoran made a motion to transfer $7,290.11 that remains in fiscal year 2009 

  emergency money to the 2011 emergency grant budget.  Ky Dixon seconded the motion

  and it carried unanimously.

The total FY 2011 budget is $4,838,133.06. (budget attached)

  A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Connie Owen at 4:00 p.m. and Lee

  Wittler seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

Continuation of Meeting - March 19, 2010 - Casper, WY

WSSB members present:  Jo Maxfield-Cox, Ky Dixon, Tim Ernst, Don Neihart, Lee

Wittler, Joyce Corcoran, Connie Owen

Other participants:  Senator Marty Martin, Jeanine Cox, Jeri Bottenfield, Marge Myers,

Sarah Blakeman, Liz Vigil, Tina Saunders

The meeting was called to order at 8:45 a.m. by Chairwoman, Jo Maxfied-Cox.

  The motion was made by Joyce Corcoran to approve the FY 2011 WSSB budget in its

  entirety.  Lee Wittler seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. (budget attached)

Wyoming Association of State Project Directors - Sarah Blakeman, President

  Sarah reported that the legislative dinner that was held in Cheyenne, on March 1st, was

  successful.  Fifty five legislators attended.

  At the WASPD meeting held on March 2nd, it was decided to focus on Sam’s training 

  for the upcoming year.

Advisory Council - Senator Marty Martin

  The next Advisory Council meeting will be held in Rock Springs on March 25th at 9:00 

  a.m.  Ginny Mahoney, the administrator of the Aging Division, will present the State 

  Plan.

Aging Division - Tim Ernst

  Doreen Sing retired on March 5th and Betty Jones has been hired.

  The State Plan is due by June 30th and comments are welcome.

  The Aging Division will hire a new secretary.

  AOA will be re-organizing.  On the table, C1 and C2 may be combined which is  

  interpreted by many as a positive move.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:45 a.m.
Respectfully submitted by,

Connie Owen                                                            Jo Maxfield-Cox

WSSB Secretary                                                       WSSB Chair


